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July 2, 2019 

 

The Board of Directors of Beauregard Parish Waterworks Dist. No. 6 is pleased to announce that as of July 1, 2019 Capital 

Outlay funds designated for the Junction Community have been approved by the La. Legislature and signed by Gov. John Bel 

Edwards.  We have also received the necessary documentation from the USDA to proceed with the water distribution 

system for our district. 

 

The expected start date for the construction of the well site and pipe installation is January 2020. 

 

We will be submitting our customer list to the USDA soon.  If you have chosen not to participate in this project and wish to 

do so now please call (337) 372-0484 and we will get you signed up!  We currently have 260 homes on our list.  Our goal is at 

least 324.  The USDA and La. Rural Water Association will use the number of customers to determine how much our water 

rates will be. This completed list is one of the last items that is required before we can start construction.  The sooner we get 

the list completed and sent to the USDA the sooner we can begin construction, and the more customers we have signed up 

the lower our monthly rates will be!  I have included a list of sign-up dates and times.  You can sign up on any of these dates 

or pay any balances due on your account.  Please share with your family, friends and neighbors so we don’t miss anyone 

wanting to connect to our public water system.   The current cost to sign up is $120.00.  We need to submit the certified list 

by September 1.  If you choose not to participate now and decide to in the future the cost will be significantly higher.   

 

We will be mailing updates as the project moves forward.  We may also send updates via email.  If you prefer receiving email 

updates call or email us at www.junctionww6@yahoo.com and we will add your e-mail to our list.  There will be updates on 

Facebook (Junction Beauregard Waterworks) and local newspapers as well. 

 

*If you previously filled out an application and have paid your meter deposit in full, you are set to go! 

 

 * If you filled out an application and have made no or partial payment your balance due is included with this letter. 

  

* If your residence is on or north of SAND LAKE Rd. and you are currently receiving water from the Town of   

   Merryville please be aware that when our installation is complete your water will be discontinued from  

   Merryville and you will automatically be connected to Waterworks Dist. No. 6. Therefore, if you have not filled out an   

   application and paid your meter deposit to Dist. No. 6 you will need to make plans to connect to your private well. 

 

 

If you have questions please call Nelda at (337)372-0484 or one of the board members listed above.  Our regular board 

meetings are the 1st Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. at the Junction Volunteer Fire Station located at 272 Mouth of the 

Creek Rd.  We encourage everyone to attend!     

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 Beaux Victor, President 

 ncw 

 

 
                      

 

                              This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.  USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. 

mailto:junctionww6@yahoo.com
http://www.junctionww6@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


